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1.0
Call to Order


Vice President Burns called the meeting to order at 7:35 pm.
2.0
Approval of Minutes

2.1
Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to approve the minutes of the April 5, 2011 Regular Meeting*
VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)
MOTION CARRIED

3.0 Public Comment
None

4.0
Reports and Discussion
4.1
Student Achievement Data Report (M. Kreps)


For the record, Mr. Kreps noted that the Report submitted to the Board and the Power Point presentation given at the meeting tonight would be posted on the District website.

Mr. Kreps opened with the statement of the District’s approach to examining student achievement data, which is to use the information as part of an overall evaluation of how well the programs are serving the students’ progress to ultimate success. The analysis of the data is grounded in the Mission, Vision and Core Values of the District, which support the development of each child as a successful individual. The District seeks to make meaning out of the information provided in the data in terms of the kind of people the students are and uses the data to draw valid and reliable inferences about what they know, have accomplished, or are on their way to accomplishing. While the data is useful, it is not the only means by which to think about the students or evaluate programs.
Mr. Kreps noted the distinction between Summative and Formative Assessments. Summative assessments include testing schemes such as Regents exams and AP exams, and represent terminal testing spots at the 
end of a sequence of instruction. Formative assessments monitor students’ progress during the sequence of instruction and can indicate areas that need improvement. Formative assessment data are important at the granular level and provide useful information if a change in instruction is needed.
Mr. Kreps then provided background information on the reason for the change in the cut scores made by the State Education Department. The change was a response to data indicating that: 1) higher education degree holders earn more and contribute more to economic growth; 2) US college graduation rates have stagnated relative to the rest of the developed world, ranking now at number 15; and 3) nearly a quarter of students in New York State 2- and 4-year colleges needed remedial coursework of some type and the more remedial courses needed, the less likely students were to persist in higher education. Thus, in an effort to boost successful completion of higher education on the part of more students, the cut scores were reset while the mandate to have all students reach proficiency remained. A score above 80 on the Math Regents indicated a good chance of earning at least a C in freshman Math, and a similar statistical correlation appears with English. Thus, the cut scores were set at 80 for Math and 75 for English, 
Additionally, data indicate that States with higher standards for proficiency on their own tests have higher NAEP scores. New York’s level 3 proficiency threshold ranks 18th among all states for 8th Grade Math. Since 2006, New York’s 8th grade students have improved substantially on the state math test, but their performance on the NAEP has remained nearly flat. 

In response to a question, Mr. Kreps clarified that the NAEP employs a sampling process so not every school or every student is tested.

Mr. Kreps then reviewed the data for Rhinebeck students indicating high levels of performance under the old cut points, but declines in passing rates after the new cut scores were applied. An example is Grade 3 Math: under the old cut score, 100% would have passed; with the new cut score only 64% passed. 
The State did not change the science cut score and, since the State stopped testing for the social studies curriculum, we do not have data for science or social studies.

Mr. Kreps noted that the special education students generally under-perform general education students and that a similar trend is being observed with low socio-economic status students. Given requirements under Title I, progress among these disaggregated accountability groups will likely have to be more closely monitored.

Mr. Kreps then reviewed the cohort tracking data which clearly reflects the observed pattern: high levels of achievement throughout each year tracked until the new cut scores are applied.

The District is still trending successfully toward the Annual Measurable Objectives.  However, with the new cut scores, efforts will have to be applied to boost the rate so that a Notice of Need for Improvement will not be encountered in the 2012-2013 school year.

A brief discussion followed about the percentage of students who hover around the borderline for achievement. The change in the cut scores brought those students below the line. Mr. Kreps believes that RTI will help address boosting those students’ achievement level if their difficulty is based on academic difficulty. If a student is experiencing difficulty because of an affective problem or family-related issues, the social worker will have to be brought in to assist. 

Mr. Kreps then reviewed data on Regents testing. At the summative level, even in looking at the more rigorous High School courses, our students do well, with high scores on the Regents exams and mean SAT scores that are, across the board, higher than state and national scores. The High School is regularly cited as in the top 5% of ranking in the Newsweek poll based on the extent to which students have access to the AP courses and exams. We encourage rather than restrict pursuit of more challenging coursework and there is data to indicate that students learn more by being in a more difficult class.
Eventually, this report will include data on the value-added metrics that will be applied to determine what a particular teacher added as value to student learning.
Vice President Burns thanked Mr. Kreps for his report and his work in providing the context to better understand the data, and which so ably guides the Board and District. 

4.2 
Board Committee Reports

Curriculum: Mrs. Hatter reported that Mr. Kreps discussed with the Committee the Lego Robotics program and indicated that there is interest in expanding the program to give all grade levels an opportunity to participate. The Rhinebeck Science Foundation has indicated an interest in funding this expansion. Mr. Kreps also reported that, in observing the program in action, he noted creative problem solving and early computer programming among the Grade 3 and Grade 5 participants. A different kit is available for the K-2 Grades. Also, Dr. Davenport, Mr. Kemnitzer and Mr. Phelan have been discussing a new language for the Middle and High Schools. A discussion is underway about grouping in the 5th Grade. 

Policy:  Mrs. Cascio reported that the Committee met on April 7 and discussed Policy #1222, which is on the Agenda for a first reading this evening. The Committee also discussed an Acceptable Use Policy for Staff and Students. There is a new SED requirement for a policy on Animal Dissection; it must be in place by the start of the next school year. The Committee reviewed a draft policy.  The Committee is also continuing its review of the 5000 series in the Policy Manual. With respect to Eligibility for Participation in Athletic Activities, there may be an opportunity to add language to support administrator recommendations on educational support. 
5.0
Comments

5.1
Good News

Mr. Phelan reported that he had accompanied 18 Rhinebeck High School students to Nicaragua for a 9-day world service project. This afforded him an opportunity to talk with educations there about common concerns and issues and he looks forward to continue dialogue with them. The students were terrific, very hard-working and well-behaved. It was a great trip and Mr. Phelan thanked the Board members for their cooperation in making it possible for him to accompany them. The students have already made a presentation to Rotary members in Millbrook and will present in June to the regional Rotary meeting.
5.2
Old Business



None
5.3
Public Comment



None
5.4 Other

Mr. Phelan noted that a draft of the Budget Newsletter had been distributed to the Board members and asked them to review the document. He observed that the newsletter was in the same format and included the same types of information, but an article had been added on optical scan machines since they will be used for the first time for school elections.
6.0
Action Items

6.1
Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the following consent items:
6.1.1 Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of

Schools to approve the CSE and CPSE recommendations.*
6.1.2 Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the Rhinebeck Crew Team overnight trip to the New York State Scholastic Rowing Association Championships in Saratoga, NY on May 13-15, 2011, at no additional unbudgeted cost to the school district.*
6.1.3 Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the Treasurers’ Report (Extra Classroom Fund, March 2011).*
VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

6.2 
Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to cast one (1) vote for Thomas Hurley as a candidate in the annual election of members of the Dutchess County Board of Cooperative Education Services (BOCES).*

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

 6.3
Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to cast one (1) vote for Michael Riehl as a candidate in the annual election of members of the Dutchess County Board of Cooperative


Education Services (BOCES).*

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

6.4  
Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to adopt a resolution to direct the District Clerk to cast one (1) vote to approve the Dutchess County BOCES Administrative Budget in the amount of $4,080,142 for the 2011-2012 school year.*

Prior to the vote, the Board members briefly discussed a need for more information from BOCES about the budget and noted that President Slayton had communicated the Board’s concern to BOCES. Mrs. Cascio noted that this had been a topic of discussion in the Finance Committee. 

Also, in reading the Motion, Vice President Burns corrected the typo in the amount of money, changing the decimal point between “080” and “142” to a comma.
VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

[DURING EXECUTIVE SESSION AN ADDITIONAL TYPO WAS DISCOVERED IN THE MOTION AND WAS CORRECTED UPON RESUMPTION OF REGULAR SESSION (See below):

Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to revise Agenda Item 6.4 to reflect a typo regarding the amount of the BOCES Administrative Budget being voted, i.e., $4,060,142.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to approve the revised Agenda Item 6.4 as above.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED]
6.5 
Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to appoint the following individuals, whose names were provided by the Dutchess County Board of Elections, in the capacities and for the pay rates so noted, for their employment with respect to the conduct of the Budget Vote and Board Election on May 17, 2011 in accordance with the requirements and guidelines of the Dutchess County Board of Elections.*

Elections Inspectors Trained on Use of Optical Scan Voting Machines: Barbara Briggs - $150; Melodie Molinare - $150

Voting Machine Technician: Bill Murnane - $150

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

6.6  
Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to accept a grant award from the Rhinebeck Science Foundation in the total amount of $120,170, as stipulated, in support of the implementation of the Project Lead The Way “Gateway To Technology” program in Grade 7 and 8, starting September 2011. (See attached.)*
Prior to the vote, thanks were expressed by the Board for this incredibly general grant. 

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

6.7
Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve, as a first reading and consideration, modifications to Board Policy 1222 – Relations with Support Organizations.*
VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED



6.8 
Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to accept grant awards from the Rhinebeck PTSO in the total amount of $4,069.43, as stipulated. (See attached.)*




Prior to the vote, the Board expressed thanks to the PTSO for another in their series of very generous donations to support District programs.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

7.0
Proposed Executive Session

Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to move into executive session at 8:55 pm for the purpose of the discussion of collective negotiations pursuant to Article 14 of the Civil Service Law.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 
3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to return to Regular Session at 9:40 pm.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 
3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to appoint Joseph Phelan as Clerk Pro Tempore.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 
3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to revise Agenda Item 6.4 to reflect a typo regarding the amount of the BOCES Administrative Budget being voted, i.e., $4,060,142.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 
3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to approve the revised Agenda Item 6.4 as above.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 
3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

8.0 Adjournment
Motion by Fleischhauer, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to adjourn at 9:43 pm.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Cascio, Fleischhauer, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 
3 ABSENT (Slayton, Vallas, Rich)

MOTION CARRIED

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Todisco

District Clerk

Joseph L. Phelan

Clerk Pro Tempore


